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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2013-285
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President Bishop
Date of Introduction: May 14, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: R
Date of Analysis: May 14, 2013
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 15 – Jacksonville Sunshine Law Compliance Act – to add a definition of “public location” to mean any government-owned building.  The bill also amends the public notice requirement for emergency meetings by deleting language requiring that the City’s Ethics Officer must approve in writing any meeting noticed less than 24 hours in advance and replacing it with a requirement that the City Ethics Director must be notified of such meeting.  The bill deletes the requirement that the Council Auditor must make an annual review of the Council’s compliance with meeting notice, location and minutes requirements of the Sunshine Law and replaces it with a provision that the Council Auditor shall review such compliance periodically, or at the request of the Council President or Director of Ethics.  The bill adds new language providing that the annual Sunshine Law and ethics training required of council members and staff shall be in a format, time and duration determined by the Council Secretary/Director, Director of Ethics, and Office of General Counsel, deletes the requirement that twice in every 4-year council term the training must be ‘exhaustive and detailed”, and provides materials shall be provided in an electronic format rather than in hard copy.  Finally, the bill provides that the Council Secretary/Director, Director of Ethics, and Office of General Counsel, rather than the Council Auditor, may make recommendations for improvements to the chapter.
Background Information: The definition of “public location” for the holding of noticed public meetings is meant to clarify that meetings should be held in governmental buildings like City Hall or public libraries, not in other buildings open to the public such as restaurants or stores. The Ordinance Code currently requires that City Council members and Council staff must undergo extensive Government in the Sunshine and ethics law training at the beginning and middle of each council term, with annual updates in the intervening years.
Policy Impact Area: City Council and staff Sunshine Law and ethics training
Fiscal Impact: The change from hard copy to electronic distribution of training documents will save printing and paper costs.
Analyst: Clements
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